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 Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,                                     September/October 2022 

 Over the past two months, we have seen God working and have received 

many answers to our prayers. Thank you for faithfully praying for us and our 

ministry. Many of our answered prayers have been ones we mentioned in our 

previous prayer letters. We appreciate partners that pray for and with us! 

Sepe’s paperwork is partially done, which has allowed her to see the right 

doctors and form a plan. She was diagnosed with cancer and her treatment 

plan involves pills, which was an answer to prayer. With her paperwork not 

fully complete, they had to pay out of pocket and that gets very expensive very 

fast. Please pray that they can get their insurance issues worked out soon. 

After starting her treatments, she was having a lot of pain. They have also 

started her on some local island medicines that are full of antioxidants, which 

has also helped with the pain. Continue to pray for her treatments and pain! 

Sharon, who traveled to the Philippians to give birth, gave birth to a baby girl, 

Olivia. There were some health concerns, but both mom and baby are doing 

well. Please continue praying for both and the passport situation for Olivia. 

I am thankful that our ministry is one in which the whole family is involved. 

Our girls, Emily and Lauren, have been running the children’s ministries on 

Sunday and Wednesday nights. Our regular teachers are now down to two 

ladies and that would cause them to be out of church for most services. 

The girls started helping and have some very faithful students. One particular 

student says, YES! every time that I dismiss the children. What a privilege to 

serve God as a family and see your children active in the ministry! 

Megan’s POTS acts up more when there is no rain. Thankfully, we have not 

had too many weeks without rain, but the last couple of weeks have been very 

hot and humid. One of the ladies, who has been attending service since we 

came back, does massage and thought it might help Megan. 

A lot of the issues with POTS is blood flowing properly through the veins, so 

we decided to give it a shot. During her massages, Megan was able to spend 

time talking with Rosie about the Lord. The Holy Spirit has been working on 

Rosie’s heart and Megan was able to lead her to the Lord.  

It amazes me how God uses problems and trials for His good. We have seen 

Him use these health problems for so much in our lives, but now one lady has 

a new home in Heaven due to Megan’s health. Again, I am so thankful for a 

family that serves God together—I couldn’t do it without them! 

We have asked for prayer for two families that left our church while we were 

gone. God has answered our prayers and both families have been in church 

for the past month. Thank you for being faithful and we want to praise the 

Lord for His continual blessings and answers to our prayers! 

The Fetter Family—Daniel, Megan, Emily, and Lauren 
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